West Concord Village Day
For the Benefit of Warner’s Pond Restoration Efforts

October 4, 2008

The West Concord Village Day was the result of a few people joining together to fill West Concord up with spirit left flaccid this Fall by the absence of the West Concord Family Festival.  In a matter of 8 weeks, an event titled the West Concord Village Day was created to give people a purpose to gather in the Village on a Saturday in Autumn.  This event finally took place at the West Concord Commuter parking lot on October 4th, from 9am to 2pm.
It began with a tentative date of September 13th, only to realize the Agricultural Day was being held in Concord Center on the same day and we were encouraged to select another date.  The event was then moved to September 27th.  All funds generated from the sale of space, and 10% profits made from vendors at the event will be donated to the Warner’s Pond restoration efforts.
The event was advertised (without a rain date) to crafters and flea marketers, businesses and non-profits to come and set up a table to sell their causes and wares.  The response, in the short time provided, was excellent and enthusiastic.  Then it rained on the 27th.  What were we thinking not to plan an indoor venue or a rain date.  We felt so motivated and enthused by the effort already expended that everyone involved was asked if they were willing to try again for the 4th of October.  They were!
The Concord Journal was notified, WIQH ran a continual notice until the event, flyers were updated with the new date and passed around, yahoogroups and googlegroups received word, neighborhood emails went out and news spread by word of mouth.  Deadlines for other publications were past when the final decision was made and we had concern that everyone would know. 

October 4th arrived beautifully ensconced in sunshine.  Vendors gathered, set up their tables and enjoyed the beautiful day.  We saw how many good people with creative abilities had joined us, how many good causes were out there vying for our support, and how many people who make their living selling their goods with the world decided to jump on board.  All was not lost due on the low traffic.  We thank everyone who came and donated their time, abilities and money to keep the spirit alive in West Concord.  We have to remember, that’s what it was all about in the first place.

We are planning now to get the event on the Town Calendar for a date in September 2009, so others can plan too, to join us next year in some form or another.
